

## VOTER REGISTRATION & ELECTIONS DEPARTMENT ELECTORAL BOARD MEETING

Phone: 434.432.7971 P.O. Box 460 Fax: 434.432.8062 Chatham, VA 24531

January 10, 2024

ATTENDANCE:

Members:

David Law-Vice Chair

Arlene D. Burkhardt-Secretary

The Electoral Board met on January 10, 2024. Mr. Gregory Casker was appointed by Judge Moreau to serve on the Electoral Board. The position is a temporary position for a period of 30 days. It was agreed by the Board that he would assume the position of the Chair. Chair Greg called the meeting to order at 9:06 AM. A roll call of members present was read by Secretary Arlene as follows: Chair Present, Vice Chair Present, Secretary Arlene-Present.

At 9:18 AM, Chair Greg read Code 24.2-653 to go into a closed session for Provisional Ballots. At 9:50 AM, the Board reconvened per code 2.2-3712. The only item discussed was provisional ballots. Roll call vote: Chair Greg-yes Vice Chair David-yes Secretary Arlene-yes. The canvass began immediately following the closed session.

After working for several hours, the Board recessed until January 16, 2024, at 9:00 AM to determine the validity of each provisional ballot and to continue the canvass.

On January 16, 2024, the Electoral Board reconvened at 9:30 AM.

Upon review of the 9 provisional ballots submitted, 9 would be tabulated for inclusion in the election results. The canvass was completed, and abstracts were signed by the Electoral Board to be submitted to Richmond. L&A testing began for the voting machines to be used in early voting. The remainder of the L&A testing will be conducted later to be determined at the January 25, 2024, meeting.

Vice-Chair David called for an adjournment. Secretary Arlene seconded the motion. The motion was unanimous.

Respectfully submitted:

Arlene "Tinker" Burkhardt/Secretary Pittsylvania County Electoral Board